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Required: What is the “headline” for this report (e.g. a one-sentence “newspaper headline” describing what you accomplished)

Infrastructure initiated to conduct ACP research in CA

Proposal Title

Optimizing Chemical Control of Asian Citrus Psyllid in California

Today’s Date ~ Sponsoring Organization (drop-down) Category (drop down)

6/6/11 California Citrus Research Board Vector Management

REPORT UPDATE (500 words; summarize your accomplishments )

We have initiated research in UCR’s Quarantine facility working with Drs. Mark Hoddle and Raju Pandey on screening
registered organic products against ACP. This will continue but at a slow pace because space in Quarantine is limited as
is the number of ACP available each week for bioassay research. Dr. Frank Byrne also has initiated trials in Quarantine
with neonicotinoids and ACP via collaboration with CRB project 5500-190 (Luck & Forster).

Research is also planned at the Chula Vista location in San Diego County once all approvals for such work are obtained.
This site is a bit larger and would allow us to make more rapid progress on project objectives. The Chula Vista facility is a
secure greenhouse composed of two greenhouse rooms, each with double door entry into a central anteroom, secured by
an outside, padlocked door. At Chula Vista, we will rear a California strain of ACP (probably from the LA infestation
collected and transported to Chula Vista under containment according to permit protocols) and be able to do more
extensive testing than is possible at UCR.

A substantial amount of time and effort has been spent by Co-PI Bethke and Project Technician Whitehead in upgrading
the Chula Vista facility so that it is functional and meets the standards requested by CDFA, the San Diego Agricultural
Commissioner’s Office, the ACP Science & Technology Advisory committee, the CPDPC, and the project team itself (we
are sometimes our own harshest critics). Many, many people suggested changes and improvements to our initial proposal
and protocols and we thank all of them for contributing to this effort. There have been multiple discussions, conference
calls, sending of protocols and procedures back and forth for additions and modifications, and two inspections to date by
CDFA (the most recent was a second on-site inspection by CDFA State Entomologist Dr. Kevin Hoffman on 26 May
2011).

We hope we are very close to permits being approved to (1) collect live ACP from a CA infestation (probably LA area) and
transport it safely to the Chula Vista facility, (2) move untreated plant material within the plant movement Quarantine zone
to the site to be used in rearing, and (3) to rear ACP at the site. We have every expectation of doing this safely so that
ACP will not escape containment. No plant or other material will leave the site without being held for 4 days in a -45°F
freezer followed by an additional 4 days of solarization; treated plant material will be double bagged prior to disposal.
Plants and insects inside the colony will be randomly selected once a month for testing for HLB by the CRB laboratory in
Riverside. In the event HLB were detected at the site, we anticipate destroying all plant and insect material at the site
according to the above treatment protocol (perhaps with added procedures). We are quite excited about the possibility of
soon initiating research at the Chula Vista facility and when it is functional, plan a conference call of PI's to prioritize initial
research efforts.
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